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April


General Membership Dinner Meeting  (Location TBD)


AHMP Region 1 & 2 Quarterly Call


Field Safety Corporation CHMM Review Course


May


Spring Newsletter


June


Board of Directors Meeting 


General Membership Meeting (Venue TBD)


July


AHMP Region 1 & 2 Quarterly Call


President Appoints Nominating Committee


August


Summer Newsletter


AHMP National Conference – August 28-31 (Austin, Texas)


Board of Directors Meeting 


September


General Membership Meeting (Venue TBD)


Call for Nomination of Officers for 2011


October


Send out ballots Officers and Directors for 2011


AHMP Region 1 & 2 Quarterly Call


Field Safety Corporation CHMM Review Course


November


Board of Directors Meeting 


Fall Newsletter 


      December


General Membership Meeting (Venue TBD)


Secretary reports election results














CT ACHMM President’s Message 


Matthew J. Twerdy 





I am pleased to present our Chapter’s 2011 Operating Plan and look forwards to seeing you at the year’s upcoming events


 CT ACHMM 2011 Operating Plan


	


Goals and Objectives


Support the AHMP National Conference 


Continue to Increase Membership 


Submit annual IRS filing and state filing to maintain tax exempt and incorporated status 


Continue to Upgrade Website


Continue dialogue with CTDEP


Conduct General Membership Meetings (April, June, September, December)


Conduct Board Meetings (February, June, August, November)


Continue recording member participation for points verification 





January


Annual Reporting to AHMP - due Jan 30


Complete CTACHMM Operating Plan for 2011


AHMP Region 1 & 2 Quarterly Call


February


Board of Directors Meeting 


March


AHMP Leadership Workshop April 13-15 (Columbus, OH)


Winter Newsletter
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Matt Twerdy
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Open Space Preservation & Trails:  The 64-acre open space preservation easement was executed in 2008.  Dedicated as the Hillside Environmental Education Park (HEEP) in October 2008, the preserve includes a trail system with wildlife observation platforms, boardwalks, interpretive signs, and a small public parking area at the trailhead on Hunting Lodge Road.  The popularity of the park continues to grow as numerous organized visits, supported by UConn’s Office of Environmental Policy (OEP), occurred during 2010, namely:


CT Trails Day


Appalachian Mountain Club (AMC)


UConn Environmental Writing Class


Walk-over (CTDEP and Willimantic River Alliance)


UConn Hydrogeology class


UConn Environmental Science program 


National Green Volunteer Day, trail clean-up (UConn students, EcoHouse and EcoHusky Program)


Joggers, hikers, birdwatchers and cross-country skiers were observed using the park in 2010.








�


…
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You too can get published in this newsletter….


Write about a trip or special event you attended             Interview a colleague              Critique a product 


Next Newsletter submission deadline FOR: 	


send newsletter submissions to Whyndam Abrams at contactus@ctachmm.org














UPDATE:  Landfill Wetlands Mitigation Report, University of Connecticut, Summary by James Pietrzak, P.E., CHMM





Project Summary:  Site remediation and closure of the University of Connecticut (UConn) landfill and former chemical pits involved a projected loss of 1.83 acres of inland wetlands near the base of the landfill.  Planned remediation also included 2.97 acres of temporary wetland disturbance for removal of contaminated sediments.  Table 1 in the Landfill Wetlands Mitigation Report 3, 2010 provides a summary of the project-related wetland impact areas as permitted, including wetland area, wetland class, functions/values, impact area, impact type and purpose of work at each area. The majority of the vegetated wetland impact areas was represented by degraded wetlands associated with the landfill, including wetlands dominated by invasive plant species such as reed canary grass (Phalarisarundinacea) and common reed (Phragmites australis).  The total area of unavoidable federal jurisdictional wetland loss was estimated to be 1.83 acres, of which approximately 1.5 acres (82%) were previously disturbed / degraded.





Mitigation Report:  The Landfill Wetlands Mitigation Report 3, 2010 by Mason & Associates, Inc. North Scituate, RI is currently available and presents the results of wetland mitigation monitoring conducted during the third growing season (2010) following construction of mitigation associated with the University of Connecticut Landfill Closure Project # 900748 at Storrs, Connecticut.  This report follows the format and content requirements set forth in U.S. Army Corps of Engineers Regulatory Guidance Letter No. 08-03 dated October 10, 2008.


(See: �HYPERLINK "http://landfillproject.uconn.edu/pdf/2010LandfillWetlandMitigationMonitoringReport3.pdf"�http://landfillproject.uconn.edu/pdf/2010LandfillWetlandMitigationMonitoringReport3.pdf� )





Permit / Regulatory References


U.S. Army Corps of Engineers (ACOE) Permit No. NAE 2004-661 (5/25/05)


Connecticut Department of Environmental Protection (CTDEP):


Inland Wetlands and Watercourses Permit No. IW-2003-112 (5/5/05)


Section 401 Water Quality Certificate No. WQC-200302988 (5/5/05)


Remediation Section Closure Plan Approval per Consent Order No. SRD 101 (11/22/04)


Permit Special Conditions Related to Mitigation (Appendix A)
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April General Membership Meeting





Semi-annual analytical sampling is required for at least the first two years.  Inspections must be done by qualified personnel and a Stormwater Pollution Prevention team member must be present or on call during all active shifts.  





Re-registration under the revised GP is due June 1, 2011, and Stormwater Pollution Prevention Plans will be made available to the public either by posting to DEP’s website or upon request.  The revised General Permit is effective October 1, 2011 and expires September 30, 2016.





This informative session was followed by a social hour and dinner at Burtons Grill in South Windsor.  Thanks to Nick and Jan for hosting and presenting. 











�























CTACHMM 2010 ElECTION RESULTS





�


Our new Vice-President/President-Elect is Laura Zadrick.  She will serve 2011 as Vice-President of the Chapter, and will become Chapter President in 2012. 


Laura holds a BS in Chemistry from the University of Connecticut, an MS in Environmental Management from Rensselaer Polytechnic Institute, and an MS in Occupational Safety & Health from Columbia Southern University.  She has been a Chapter member since 2005.  Ms. Zadrick has worked for the last 10 years for P&G as the site HSE Manager for the Duracell GO & Technical  Center facility located in Bethel. Her responsibilities include overseeing environmental permits pertaining to wastewater, air and waste, as well as ensuring the safety of 450+ associates, working closely with the on-site medical for worker’s comp and return to work programs, and managing one direct report.  Additionally, she is the site Incident Commander as well as the Business Continuity site owner.  She has previously  worked for 3 years at UTC at their Hamilton Sundstrand, Farmington location as the site Safety Coordinator.
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Upcoming CTACHMM News


Board of Directors Meeting, June, 2011 (date TBD)Olympia Diner, 3413 Berlin Turnpike, Newington, CT


General Membership Meeting, June 2011, Venue and date to be determined


CTACHMM Tax Return will be available on-line shortly
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Stuart Manley was voted in for another term as Chapter Treasurer.  Stuart is a Senior Project Manager with Triton Environmental Inc. with over 20 years experience in the hazardous materials management field, and the incumbent Treasurer.  He received his CHMM certification at the Master Level in 1995. 





Mr. Manley is a long-standing active member of both the Connecticut Chapter and the Academy, including previously serving terms as Chapter Treasurer and President.  He has also been an active participant in the recent Chapter actions of supporting the recognition of the CHMM credential by the CTDEP and obtaining tax-exempt recognition for the Chapter by the IRS.


Congratulations to Laura and Stuart, and look for them at future Chapter events.


APRIL GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING





The April 19, 2011 technical session meeting was well attended, with almost 20 attendees gathering at ARCADIS in Manchester, CT for an informative presentation on the CTDEP’s revised General Permit for Stormwater Associated with Industrial Activities.  Nick Zackeo and Jan Marnicki of ARCADIS highlighted the changes to the permit including requirements for certain industrial sectors, additional and more stringent inspection requirements including quarterly visual stormwater assessments, “no exposure” certifications, and administrative and best management practices.
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